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AOH President’s Message 
 
So far the winter has been kind to us and not too overwhelming with 
snow (shh I guess we should keep that kind of quiet.)  Nothing can 
compare to the excitement we had watching the Patriots trying to win 
another Super Bowl.  We had a great set of tailgate parties for the 
season.  But it was even better when we had the playoff parties leading 
up to the Super Bowl.  Check out the full article about the Tailgate 
parties further in this bulletin. 
 
The tailgates provided some great weekend camaraderie and definitely 
a Super Bowl day we won’t forget.  The unity of the brothers and sisters 
to provide this great experience, the money raised for our charities and 
the friendship in full swing on Super Bowl Sunday was on everyone’s 
minds as we wrapped up this long but very worthwhile day.  That was a 
Super Day for the Hibernians.   
 
It took a lot of people to make everything work so well.  But the idea 
was the brainchild of Dan McAdam.  Thank you to Dan and Megan for 
their infectious enthusiasm throughout the season and spreading the 
word about the tailgate parties.  Also a big thank you goes out to the 
cooks (Buddy and Keith McDonald, Paul and PJ Manfredi, and Dennis 
Murphy.)  I have said it before but when we really pull together week 
after week to share our friendship, it is a great sign of Hiberniansm. 
 
Pretty soon March will be upon us and we will be getting ready for St. 
Patrick’s Day.  Check out the upcoming events in our monthly Calendar 
section.  Hope to see you at an event soon. 
 
 
~Leo 
(617) 926-3315 or lcfalter@hotmail.com 

Ancient Order of Hibernians 
Division 14 
151 Watertown Street 
PO Box 11 
Watertown, MA  02471 
(617) 926-3315 
Leo Falter—lcfalter@hotmail.com 

FEBRUARY 2012  NEWSLETTER 



LAOH President’s Message 
 

Thanks to all who came to celebrate at the mass of St. Brigid on 
February 4, 2012.  It can be tough to be motivated to get out 
during the cold winter but we have been pretty lucky so far with 
very little snow to get in our way.  Pretty soon we will be looking 
forward to spring and our next fundraising event, the Ham-o-
Rama.  Please save the date for the Ham-o-Rama on March 31st.  
Details will be coming in future bulletins.  Next month we will also 
get a chance to enjoy our Irish friendship on St. Patrick’s Day.  
Come on down to the big hall from 3pm-9pm to enjoy the music 
and dancing.  Please also remember to bring your 2012 dues to 
the next meeting.  The LAOH State by-laws state that dues must 
be paid by April 15th.  If you are unable to come by to pay your 
dues, please send them in per the direction below.  I look forward 
to seeing everyone at our next meeting on March 12th at 7:30 pm.   
 
~Maureen 
(508) 479-7604 or maureenrhenry@hotmail.com   
  

—————————————————————————— 
 
LAOH Dues: 
Thank you to members that have sent in their dues. If you have 
not sent in your dues yet, please do so immediately. Dues can be 
paid at the club or mailed to LAOH Division 14, P.O. Box 11, 
Watertown, MA 02471-0011.  
 

——————————————————————————————— 
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Tailgate Parties 
 

We continued our tailgate parties with the playoffs and enjoyed some great 
games this season.  On super Sunday “The Super” crew put on an unbelievable 
feed for the fans.  We had to cut off the tickets due to the overwhelming interest in 
this great event.  It was truly a feast.  Steak and lobster were provided with all the 
side dishes for a great price that could not be beat. 

These tailgates helped drive money across several areas for us including: Family 
Supper, Scholarship Fund, Restoration Fund, Children’s Christmas Party, Club 
Inc., and the Home for Little Wanderers.  These were truly successful fundraisers 
that help support so many areas within our organization.  Every little bit helps and 
I don’t think anyone knew when we started how events that could be so fun could 
also help bring in something for our charities as well. 

Due to a matching donation by McAdam Painting we were able to donate a total 
of $2,100 to the Home for Little Wanderers.  On December 18, 2011, Mary Frank, 
from the Home for Little Wanderers, excitedly received this donation at our last 
regular tailgate party of the year.  Mary mentioned that this came at such a critical 
time during the holidays.  She knew that it would go to great use for the children 
and the many programs that they support.  Details of the December 18th tailgate 
were written up in Wicked Local Watertown on December 19, 2011.  The full story 
can be found in the web archives here  (Pictures included below)   



 



AOH DUES NOTICE:  
Dues were due by Jan. 1st.   

There was an increase in dues for 2012 
 
Regular and Associates Members are now $55.00 
Senior Members are $30.00.  Please take note of 
the changes.  Some brothers are sending their 
dues in at the old rate.  We notified everyone via 
the bulletin about the changes. You can mail your 
dues in to A.O.H. Div 14 c/o Dennis Murphy, P.O. 
Box 11, Watertown, MA 02471 

 
 
E-mail Addresses Needed From All Members 
We are trying to set up an e-mail distribution list to 
cut down the bulletin expenses.  Please send your 
e-mail to aohdiv14pres@gmail.com.  Some 
brothers and sisters are already receiving the 
bulletin via e-mail and they get this news so much 
faster than those receiving the postal mail.  We 
have heard from so many of you that e-mail is such 
a great communication vehicle.  We look forward to 
hearing from you soon.  
 
Family Supper: 
Please support the monthly family supper events.  
All contributions help support the AOH scholarship 
fund.  Our next family supper is scheduled for 
March 1, 2012.  Doc will kick off the month of 
March with an early corned beef dinner. 



 



Calendars: 
Word around town is that you can only buy Hibernian 
calendar by December 31st.   Did you know you can get one 
all year long?  They are not just great for Christmas 
presents but for birthday presents or other celebration gifts.  
Calendars are only $50 each and if you buy today you to 
get in on a great opportunity to win for over 300 days left 
this year!  This year we have made it even easier you can 
buy them by mail or in the members lounge.  See the order 
form included below for details. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
St. Patrick’s Day: 
This St. Patrick’s Day we are hoping to get a larger crowd in 
for a celebration.  The last few years we have not had a 
very large group to honor our Patron saint.  This of all days 
is when we should be showing our Irish pride.  Come on 
down and join us for a great day celebrating with corned 
beef sandwiches, dancing and a lot of fun.  There will be 
music (provided by Music in Motion) and dancing in the 
large hall from 3pm-9pm.  (There could even be some 
singing in the lounge after 9pm.) So come check it out! 
 
Scholarship Information 
We want to let all high school seniors know that we are 
accepting applications for our scholarships now.  The 
Division 14 AOH will be giving out 2 Division scholarships 
and the Al Murphy county scholarship.  The LAOH will be 
giving out 1 Division Scholarship and 1 Cathy and Helen 
Prince Scholarship this year.  Applications are due by April 
30, 2012 and the scholarships will be awarded on Friday, 
May 18, 2012.  See the application forms for details. 
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You can STILL get your 2012 Calendar 
 
 

Calendars can be purchased in the lounge or by the enclosed 
order sheet. 

They are the gift that keeps on giving all year long !! 
 

Think of all the money you are NOT winning by waiting!! 

Calendar of Events 
 

 
Feb 23 - Building Meeting 
Feb 25 - Music in the lounge (Matt McKay) 
Mar 1 – Family Supper (Corned Beef) 
Mar 8 – AOH Division Meeting 
Mar 10 - Music in the lounge (Matt McKay) 
Mar 12 – LAOH Division Meeting  
Mar 15 - Club Inc. Meeting 
Mar 17 – St. Patrick’s celebration (3pm-9pm in the large hall) 
Mar 22 - Building Meeting 
Mar 24 - Music in the lounge (Paul and Jimmy) 
Mar 31 – Ham-o-Rama 
Apr 20 – Comedy Night 
Apr 30 – Scholarship Applications due 
May 4 – Nite at the Races 
May 18 – Scholarship awards 
 
 
 
Hall Rentals 
Please remember when renting the hall as a member you must be a 
member in good standing, pay with your own check, and must be at the 
function.  We have a few people ask about these requirements for the 
member rate, so we wanted to help clarify these requirements.  The 
Members’ Lounge may be used for up to fifty people. For more than 
fifty, the Big Hall is available. We love to see members renting the hall 
for all their family functions.  So if you have any questions, call 617-710-
8680 for clarification.  Also check out our web pages for photos of the 
Hall: www.aohdiv14.com 



Please support these establishments 
who have supported the Hibernians! 

Maria’s Catering 
104 School St. 
Watertown, MA 
617-926-5144 

O’Leary’s 
1010 Beacon St. 

Brookline, MA 
617-734-0049 

Verona Restaurant 
18 Mt. Auburn St. 
Watertown, MA 
617-926-0010 

Greg’s Restaurant 
821 Mt. Auburn St. 

Watertown, MA 
617-491-0122 

West St. Grill 
7 West St. 

Newton, MA 
617-795-0883 

Baanthai Thai Food 
659 Main St. 
Waltham, MA 
781-893-7700 

The Villa Restaurant 
48 Plain Rd. 
Wayland, MA 
508-653-8570 

Pizza Regina 
Arsenal Mall 

Watertown, MA 
617-926-5300 

Boston Beer Fit Z's Bar and Grille 
451 Main St. 

Watertown, MA 
617-923-3969 

Gordon’s Liquor 
51 Watertown St. 
Watertown, MA 
617-926-1119 

The Talk Restaurant 
116 Main Street 
Watertown, MA 
617-600-3417 

City Streets 
249 Lexington Street 

Waltham, MA 
(781) 647-2489 

Stella’s Pizza    
605 Mount Auburn St 
Watertown, MA 02472 

(617) 924-5692  

Hall Rental:  Call   617-710-8680 
The Members’ Lounge may be used for up to fifty people.  For more 
than fifty, the Big Hall is available.  Call now with questions or for 
more details, or check out our web pages for photos of the Hall: 

www.aohdiv14.com 


